CITY OF WINTER PARK CIVIL SERVICE BOARD REGULAR MEETING

November 5, 2013

The regular meeting of the Winter Park Civil Service Board was called to order by the Chairman, Gary Brewer 4:00 p.m. in the Public Safety Community Room at the Public Safety Complex, 500 N. Virginia Avenue, Winter Park,

Present:

Gary Brewer, Chairman

Paula Satcher, Vice-Chairman Johnny Jallad, Board Member

Jeff Marcum, Police Representative Tod Meadors, Fire Representative

Chief Brett Railey Chief Jim White

Kathy Reed, Recording Secretary

Absent:

Kip Marchman, Chief Examiner

Rick Frazee, Board

A quorum was present.

I. Approval of Minutes, Regular Meeting, October 1, 2013

Motion made by Mr. Jallad and seconded by Ms. Satcher to approve the minutes from the Regular Meeting held on October 1, 2013. Motion carried.

II. Citizen Comments

No comments at this time.

III. Police Department

a. FOP Officer of the Month for September, 2013.

Chief Railey presented Officer Jeancarlo Rojas with the FOP Officer of the Month for September, 2013.

.IV. <u>Fire Department</u>

a. Outside Employment FF Eric Wheaton

Chief White recommended approval for the outside employment request of FF Eric Wheaton as an instructor at Valencia Community College. Motion made by Mr. Jallad and seconded by Mr. Marcum for the approval of FF Eric Wheaton to work as an instructor at Valencia Community College. Motion carried.

Chief White informed that it has been one year since the acquisition of Code Compliance under his supervision.

V. New Business

Fire Department's Awards Banquet will be held on December 4th at 5:30 p.m. at the Community Center. All board members are invited to attend.

Police Department's Annual Meeting will be held on December 13th at 7:30 a.m. at the Community Center. All board members are invited to attend.

Chief White stated the department will be giving out Flu Shots tonight if anyone is in need.

VI. Old Business

Chief Railey stated that the Department's National Night out hosted over 800 people and was a tremendous success.

On Saturday, November 2, 2013 the Department sponsored the Drug Take Back –439 pounds of unwanted was collected.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Gary Brewer, Chairman

Kathy Reed, Recording Secretary